
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Cedar Sycamore 
Room as well as on Zoom at 7pm. Meeting ID: 519 
552 6863; Passcode: pray3r

FOR PRIVATE PRAYER REQUESTS, please 
place them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

PRAYER MINISTRY is inviting everyone to Morning 
Manna 6am to 6:30am each morning, Zoom ID : 
8316619709 Passcode 777.

WALK FOR ADRA - 18th September. More 
information: w w w. a d r a . o r g . u k / w a l k f o r a d r a

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome & Announcements

Prelude
Meditation - ‘Emmanuel’, Charlotte Marshal

Opening Prayer - Bheki T. Moyo
Hymn of Praise - Wonderful, Merciful Saviour

Reading - Psalm 139: 1-18 (NIV), Esther Kansere
Ministry in Music - ‘Where can I go from Your 

Spirit’, Charlotte Marshal 
Testimony

Ministry in Music - ‘God on the Mountain’, 
Charlotte Marshal

- ‘People Need the Lord’- Gabriella Peditzzi & 
Daniel Eugene

Sermon - ‘King of Glory Now’ 
- Pastor James Shepley

Closing hymn - ‘At the Name of Jesus’ 
Benediction

Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM - CEDAR SYCAMORE
“Walls into Ramps” - Naomi Phillips

Scripture Reading: Joshua 6:1-5

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
September 24 – Pastor M Abbadasari
October 1 – Pastor Bahadur (Harvest)
October 8 – Pr Terry (Communion)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
September 24 – Pastor James
October 1 – Joining Family Service
October 8 – Joining Communion service

Our next Members/Business meeting is on Sunday 
20th November at 7pm.

Welcome - & Opening Prayer - Massimo Molteni
Opening Hymn - NAH 72 - All Glory laud and honour

Broadcasting Facilitator: Bheki T. Moyo 
Panel: Catherine Phiri,  Anna Papaioannou, Erna 
Herteliu
Sanctuary Teachers: Ioan Herteliu, Roger Murphy

By the grace of God,
I will be pure and kind and true.
I will keep the Pathfi nder Law.

I will be a servant of God
and a friend to man.

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



IN ORDER TO FACILITATE the engagement of our 
children in our worship services when either Pastor 
Terry or Pastor James preaches the children will be 
given questionnaires based on the sermon. There will 
be a prize for the child who has answered the best 
at the end of the quarter. Only children attending the 
service will be able to participate. This will begin in 
October.

WE ARE SAD to report the death of Muriel 
Glendenning this past week.  Funeral details TBA. 
Please keep the family in your prayers.

WE ARE SAD to inform you that Basil Powell passed 
away peacefully at home on 12th September. Our 
prayers are with his wife Gerda, son Colin and 
granddaughter Katie. Funeral details will follow.

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Micah Bean who is recovering from Surgery.
- Sabina Samu to get some relief from intense pain
- Leopold Johnson and his continued battle with ill 
health
- Families who are facing challenges from cancer, 
COVID, other health issues and recent bereavement. 
- God’s guidance as our Government prepare 
strategies for families to cope with the economic 
crises and the new energy charges as Winter 
approaches. 
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and 
Ukraine. 
- Relief for the nation of Pakistan as they struggle 
with continuous Floods.
- The Requests in the Prayer Box.
- The Leaders and teachers of all our Adventist 
institutions especially Stanborough Primary and 
Secondary Schools.
- King Charles III, his family, and our Nation as we 
mourn the death of Queen Elizabeth II. 
- King Charles III as he leads the Monarchy.

To receive the full announcement details, sign up 
for the church eBulletin in our website. 
www.stanboroughpark.org

ANNOUNCEMENTS

ADVENTURE APPEAL - We are looking for volunteers 
to join our Adventure club in 2023 as counsellors to 
the children’s classes of Little Lambs, Early Birds, 
Busy Bees. All counsellors will be fully supported by 
the club and no experience is necessary to be able 
to join and you do not need to be a Pathfinder or 
Master Guide to do this.
We are also wanting to find out if there are any 
families that would like to put their children in 
Adventurers, please contact Megan Joseph Directo 
or Ophelia Herman Deputy Director who will be able 
to send out the application forms to families.

Adventurer and Pathfinder COUNSELLORS/
INSTRUCTORS: We need new volunteers urgently!  
Contact Davide, Bukky, Megan, Ophelia.

22ND OCTOBER - The Children Sabbath School will 
prepare a special worship service to celebrate the 
CREATION SABBATH. All the children are invited to 
create a piece of art highlighting their favourite day 
of creation. It can be a collage, painting, drawing, 
poem, photo, sculpture, or any piece of art they love.

SABBATH SCHOOL TEACHERS: We are calling 
everyone to join us in this rewarding ministry to help 
telling the story of the week or lead the craft. All 
parents are warmly invited to join a rota to help as 
safeguarding persons to ensure the classes always 
have  3 adults available. Contact the children’s sab 
school leaders, Paula or Yetunde.

The young adults have a GOSPEL CONCERT ON THE 
17TH OF SEPTEMBER to raise funds for the Young 
adult department and the Herts Young Homeless. 
Anyone between the ages of 18-35 who would like 
to perform an item, get in touch with Jackson Bright 
or Arianne Boldeau.

MACMILLAN AFTERNOON TEA - 23rd September 
3-4:30pm Come and relax for a while with afternoon 
tea at this worthwhile fundraising event. A table-top 
and clothes rack sale will be available.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH ON 1ST OCTOBER.  Come 
and join us at 1pm in the Cedar/Sycamore room. 
Everyone welcome, please email fellowshiplunch7@
gmail.com by Wednesday 28th to book places and 
help with catering quantities.

SPCM - Thank you to all who came for the 
registration. Late registration is available for some 
classes. If anyone would like to find out more 
information, please contact Jiae (info@spcm.org.uk) 
for more details.

THE HARVEST SERVICE is taking place on 1st 
October. This service will be a joint collaboration 
planned by members of the Family and Parallel 
Worship Committees. You are invited as well as your 
friends and family to attend this special service of 
thanksgiving.

In these challenging times when, unfortunately, Food 
Banks are a necessity for some, we invite you to 
bring a variety of items for the Harvest display. As 
well as garden produce, fruit and vegetables, we 
would appreciate non-perishable goods such as 
rice, pasta, soups, tinned fruit and tinned vegetables. 
Household and personal hygiene products are also 
needed.  Times, when the church will be open to 
receive your gifts, will be announced next week.

THE THIRD EUROPEAN CREATION CONFERENCE 
is being held at the Emmanuel Centre on 23rd and 
24th September featuring leading speakers on 
creation such as Professor Stuart Burgess, Professor 
Andy McIntosh and Philip Bell. For further details 
visit: c re a t i o n . c o m / l o n d o n 2 0 2 2

TEENS COMING EVENTS:
SEC Teens & Pathfinders Summer Concert - 17th 
September 4:30pm-5:45pm @Stanborough School
SEC Teens Prayer and Faith Conference - 24-28th 
Oct £80 per person @ Stanborough Secondary 
School - limited places
SEC Teens Day of Fellowship - Sat 10th Dec. 
Registration to all events at http://www.secteens.org


